
  

LAKEVILLE LIONS CLUB 
SERVING OUR COMMUNITY SINCE 1943 

LAKEVILLE, INDIANA MARCH 2006 

Letter from the President 

Greetings Fellow Lions        The scoop for the Group 
 

      It has recently been brought to my attention that not all Lions know that our fiscal year runs from July 1st 

through June 31st. Also, that our annual dues are $40.00 and dues are due in July and or upon receipt of the 

billing sent out by the secretary at the beginning of our fiscal year.  Dues are pro-rated for new members 

joining our club depending when they join. Dues at $40.00 are a bargain as explained in the November 2005 

newsletter. Dues may be mailed to the club Secretary, Don Milzarek, to the club Treasurer, Rob Hochschild 

or the Lions P.O. Box 506 Lakeville, IN 46536. This information was not put in our booklet (yellow this 

year) and I apologize for that and will pass it on to incoming President Jim Foster 

 

       Our sympathy and condolences go out to the family and friends of Lion Jeff Urbanski in the loss of his 

father, who passed away on March 7th. .. 

 

       Well, we’ve done it again; our club growth has increased to the tune of four new members. Thanks to 

Lions Monica Himes, Larry Ort and Judy Hochschild. Good job Lions. Please welcome into the Lakeville 

Lions Club, Lions Donald and Florence Engle, Sarah Ann Morehouse and Patrick Diller. The new Lions 

were inducted at our February dinner meeting by PDG Dave Court.  We now have a total of eleven new 

members for the year. As I have stated before; we have room for many more:  don’t you know someone who 

would make a good Lion?  How ‘bout it, an even dozen would be great, but we needn’t stop there 

 

       The district 25 G convention was held on March 4 in Plymouth and four of your Lions were in 

attendance.  Lion Paul Russell was elected as a Cancer Control Fund trustee for our district. A necrology 

service was held in honor of those Lions who passed away during the year; Lions Dick Barlow, William 

Worm, and Bob Whaley were recognized from our club.  

 

                                            REFLECTIONS FROM THE PAST 

 

       April 30,1982   Fellow Lions, next Sat. May 8th will be the benefit for Yalonda Warren (cancer victim). 

It will be a pancake & sausage brunch from 7:30 AM to 2:00 PM at the LaPaz Community Building.  Please 

find enclosed your tickets to sell. WE DON’T EXPECT YOU TO HAVE ANY TO RETURN.     Lion Pres. 

Dennis Rensberger 

 

       February 1977     I would like to take this opportunity to say THANK YOU to the Citrus Sale committee 

for all the time and effort put forth again this year. Glen Kane, Loren Geyer, Ralph Six, Larry Harmon, and 

Chet Six make up the committee. Pres. Jim Curtis 

 

       January 30, 1980    A reminder…..We need your help on 2/2/80, Sat. P.M.  The Bennett benefit supper 

is jointly sponsored by the Lakeville Commerce Association and our Lions Club.  Project chairman Jeff Six, 

recently mailed us all chili supper tickets to sell along with an explanation  of what is needed from each of 

us; don’t forget ;   all members are expected to be available between 4:00 P.M. and 8:00 P.M. at the 

Lakeville School to help serve.   Pres Greg Freehauf    

 



       Fall ‘79   Fruit Sale;     Loren Rensberger and his committee are currently planning to have 10 tons of 

fruit (1/2 of last year ) delivered to the Scout Hall shortly before Thanksgiving. Get your fruit customers 

fired up for this years citrus sale. 

   

            Coloring Book Sale;   Immediate past President Howard Heines was largely responsible for 

beginning this new project one year ago. Since we were so successful once, it becomes a natural for a 

potential annual project. As you know, the books “ sell themselves “ and are very timely with Christmas just 

around the corner.  The books are available NOW at the Heines home.   Pres. Greg Freehauf 

 

 
 

            THOUGHTS THAT MIGHT MAKE YOUR DAY A LITTLE BRIGHTER  !!! 

He who laughs last, thinks slowest. 

Change is inevitable, except from a vending machine. 

When the chips are down, the buffalo is empty. 

Seen it all, done it all. Can’t remember most of it. 

The 50-50-90 rule. Anytime you have a 50-50 chance of getting something right, there’s a 90% probability 

you’ll get it wrong. 

A fine is a tax for doing wrong. A tax is a fine for doing well. 

Light travels faster than sound.   This is why some people appear bright until you hear them 

 

 
 

Candidates for Officers & Directors for 2006-2007 

 

Officers   Directors  

President Lion Jim Foster  Lion Bob Feitz 3 yrs. 

1st V. Pres Lion Ben Leslie  Lion Lynne Zeiger 3 yrs. 

2nd V. Pres Lion Paul Russell  Lion Jim Clay 2 yrs. 

3rd V.  Pres Lion  Dave Grenert  Lion Larry Ort 2 yrs. 

Secretary Lion Don Milzarek  Lion Gary Nimtz 1 yr. 

Treasurer Lion  Rob Hochschild  Lion Paul Russell 1 yr. 

Lion Tamer Lion Margaret Nimtz  Lion Howard Heines Past Pres. 

Tail Twister Lion Tim Richmond    

Chaplain Lion Rev. Larry  Dimick    

 Lion Rev Jan Dimick    

Membership Lion J.D. Ort    

 

 
 

       Preparations are well underway for our up-coming annual fish fry on Good Friday, April 14th.  Lion Paul 

Russell, chairman, has his committees working smoothly and the tickets have been sent out to all members. 

For additional tickets call Lion Bob Feitz, 784-8989.  As stated in the reflections from the past, WE DON”T 

EXPECT YOU TO HAVE ANY TO RETURN. Let’s make this the BEST FRY ever; also please keep in 

mind your help is needed and necessary to make this project a success. Any questions… call Lion Paul 

Russell..784-9094. 

 

        Some action from the March Board meeting;  set date for annual golf outing, JUNE 10th , sponsored a 

Little League team, agreed to re-new the Cub Scout charter, agreed to purchase 1000 “ Everything You Ever 

Wanted to Know About The Lakeville Lions Club “ handouts. 

 



        Lion Ben Leslie has taken over the coloring book project and has ten cases to choose from.  Remember, 

these books make nice gifts for birthdays and at any time, and are educational as well as fun to color in. 

 

          ‘nough for this time, hope to see you at our March dinner meeting on 3-28-06 and the Fish Fry on  

4-14-06.     

 

Yours in Lionism      The Pres. 

 

She kissed the hairbrush By mistake She thought it was Her husband Jake Burma Shave     

           

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Tuesday Mar 28, 2006  Dinner Meeting, Newton Center 

Wednesday Apr 5, 2006  Fish Fry Committee, Scout Hall 

Tuesday Apr 11, 2006  Board Meeting, Scout Hall 

Friday  Apr 14, 2006  Fish Fry, Newton Center 

Tuesday Apr 25, 2006  Dinner Meeting, Newton Center 

 Thu-Sun Apr 27-30, 2006 State Convention, Evansville 

     Contact Lion President Howard Heines for information 

Tuesday May 9, 2006  Board Meeting, Scout Hall 

Saturday May 13, 2006  District Cabinet Meeting, Warsaw 

     Contact Lion President Howard Heines for information 

Tuesday May 23, 2006  Dinner Meeting, Newton Center 

 
Receive the Lakeville Lions Newsletter by Email 
Are you tired of waiting for the postman to deliver the latest newsletter? Be the first on your block 

to receive the latest news from the Lakeville Lions. Sign up to receive the Lakeville Lions 

newsletter by email. To subscribe to our monthly newsletter, send an email message to 

newsletter@lakevillelions.org. 

 
Visit our web site at: http://lakevillelions.org/
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